Town of Newington, NH

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Meeting Minutes, Tuesday, January 17, 2017

Call to Order:

Co-Chair Jim Weiner called the January 17, 2017 meeting to

order at 5:33 PM.

Present:

Co-Chair Jane Hislop, Ann Morton; Sandy Devins; Board of Selectmen Chair, Cosmas Iocovozzi; Selectman, Jan Stuart; Selectman, Mike Marconi; Vice Chair Planning Board, Chris Cross; Attorney, John Ratigan; PDA Town Representative, Peggy Lamson (via speaker phone); Town Administrator,

Martha Roy and Recording Secretary Eleanor Boy.

Absent:

Bill Murray, Cindy Gunn and Jane Kendall

Discussion:

Jim Weiner reviewed Pease's plans for clear cutting 27 acres.

He stated that several representatives of the Pease Development Authority came to the January 12th, 2017 Conservation Commission meeting and told the Commission that there was nothing they would agree to because Pease is

just cutting trees on their own land.

The Commission adjourned the meeting to enter into a non meeting at 5:43PM to consult with legal counsel.

The Commission returned from the consultation with legal counsel non meeting at 6:28PM and resumed the meeting.

Jane Hislop moved to follow Peter Loughlin and John Ratigan's recommendations about the cutting and replanting at Pease.

Sandy Devins seconded the motion with all in favor.

Adjournment:

Sandy Devins moved to adjourn at 6:30PM, seconded by Jane

Hislop with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Eleanor Boy